                                                    Marathon County Youth Hockey
                                                    Feb 3, 2014 Board of Directors Meeting
                                             Marathon Park Meeting Room; 6:30 p.m.; Wausau, WI

Roll Call-Members in attendence-Todd Amsrud, Jeff Langlois, Duke DeByle, Nate Pagel, Jay Lodholz, Jason Gerum, Bruce Leopold, Becky Weiland, Mike Hahner, Pat Healy, and Paul Federici.
1.  Approval of January, 2014 minutes.  Paul Federici motioned to accept the January, 2014 minutes and Nate Pagel seconded; unanimous vote and motion passed.
2.  Treasuer’s Report:  Jason Gerum reported that he is moving forward with the process of transferring MCYH’s investment fund to the Community Foundation of North Central Wisconsin this April.
3.  Registrar’s Report:  Becky Weiland informed the board that the recent play-down games hosted by MCYH went well with no issues.  Becky also stated that she is constructing the Mite Red official roster as well as adding a few mini-mite skaters to our program.  Paul Federici asked if MCYH could ask new families when they register how they became aware of MCYH.  In addition, Paul asked if the board should communicate with families who’ve left the organization as to why they made that choice.  Finally the recent Skate with the Warriors event went very well with a large showing of skaters.  
4.  Continuing Business: 
a.  Retention and Growth-Try Hockey For Free
[bookmark: _GoBack]Duke DeByle provided some ideas as to how to entice current mite and mini-mite skaters to bring new members into MCYH during our March 1, 2014 Try Hockey For Free Day.  The board discussed various options and decided to provide a pizza party with each new skater receiving a medal as well as the USA Hockey jersey that USA Hockey provides.  Also, Duke will purchase two additional USA Olympic jerseys that will be raffled off.  The board also agreed to provide a $25.00 rebate if a current member can bring a new member to the Try Hockey Day and that new skater then signs up for the 2014/15 season.  Pat Healy and Paul Federici will work out the details in regards to putting this information on a convenient invitation post card to be distributed to both mite and mini-mite families.
b.  Leinenkugel Pond Hockey Classic
This event had a great turnout.  The amount raised has not yet been established, but early indications are that this event raised a significant amount more than a normal weekend at the rink concession stand.  Also it was noted that the event provided a lot of positive exposure for hockey and Marathon County Youth Hockey.  Two radio stations, a t.v. station and the local paper all covered the Leine’s Pond Hockey Event.  

C.  Practice Schedule/ice/dryland
The board discussed the end of year closure of MP2 on March 2 and the impact on the remaining practice schedule.  Bruce Leopold indicated that Mosinee Youth Hockey would be able to provide ice time for MCYH playoff bound teams once MP2 and MP1 close.  Bruce will facilitate this.
D.  Operating Philosophy-Practice to Game Ratio
Duke DeByle will meet with Jeff Langois to discuss this topic.  Duke will then convene the sub-committee to further discuss this topic.
E.  Mite Jersey
Duke DeByle brought to the Board’s attention the difficulty of outfitting Mite teams during Mite League games due to the limited amount of jersey colors available.  Often MCYH teams have the same colors as their opponents.  Duke has researched some new jerseys that would have non-solid colors so as to alleviate this problem.  Duke will continue to research this issue and provide the Board with pricing.
F.  Jason Borreo resigned from the MCYH Board of Directors effective February 2, 2014.
5.  Todd Amsrud motioned to adjourn and Jason Gerum seconded; motion passed.

